
2017 Miss, Becca Docherty (left) standing with President Dave Mendler and 2018 Miss, Toni 
Stagat (right) at the Spring Dance 
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0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔÓȭ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ    

Hello my friends, as I write this report spring is finally around the corner (unfortunately 
snow is still in the air).  Hoping that the hunters among us have had a chance to take a spring 
Turkey. Work Day and Fish Fry are now over and we will report on the results in the June 
Bulletin. 

On April 14th we held our Spring Dance, we had the chance to thank outgoing Miss 
Hubertushaus Becca Docherty for representing the club the past year. Jennifer and I had a 
pleasure attending events throughout the German community with Becca and we look forward 
to her continued involvement here at the club. Toni Stagat has now put on the Miss 
Hubertushaus sash and tierra for 2018. Toni is a 3rd generation member, daughter of Roy and 
Kelly and granddaughter of Willie and Margaret Stagat.  

Later in this report I will give an overview of the events/discussions at the 90th OFAH 
Convention held in Mississauga. Ray will give a report of the OFAH Zone J quarterly meeting at 
the Tavistock Rod and gun where our very own member Joe Tetrault was elected as a director. 
Congrats Joe and keep up the good work! 

I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at the Golf Tournament and Picnic 
June 16th.  Our friends from the Transylvania and Schwaben Clubs will be joining us. We have an 
accordion player to entertain us and there will be other activities planned. Please bring your 
friends and neighbors. 

 
Your President 
Dave Mendler  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



3ÐÏÒÔÓ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒÓȬ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 

Annual Golf Tournament  
 June 16th is our club picnic and 18 hole Golf Tournament. We are hoping that spring will 

ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘŀȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ά ōŜǎǘ ōŀƭƭ ά ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ 
Foxwood Golf course for a 7am start. The cost is $90 which includes the green fees, cart, Kassler 
lunch back at our club picnic. Prizes will then be awarded for the longest drive and closest to the 
pin.   

Please send me the names of the members of your group at rsaga0403@rogers.com or call 
at 519-634-5764.  
 

   
OFAH 

The OFAH Conservation Lottery tickets are on sale for $3 each. The main draw is on June 1st 
2018. 

Saturday April 7th  Dave Mendler, Gilles Sarazin, Richard Yandle, Jon Styles, Joe Tetreault 
and I attended the OFAH Zone J meeting at Tavistock Rod and Gun Club. 

Topics discussed were the importance of the giant chestnut tree and current restoration 
projects. Chestnut trees have been reduced drastically by blight disease. Thames River Anglers 
Association and their work decommissioning old dams to return the river back to their natural 
state. 

Voting for the executive election was held and I am proud to say Joe Tetreault will 
continue sitting on the OFAH Zone J board for another year. Congratulations Joe.  
 
Your Sports Director,   
Reimund Stagat  
 
 
 

90 th  OFAH Annual General Meeting and Fish and Wildlife 

Conference 

The convention was held March 16 and 17, 2018 at the Hilton Mississauga. 
Hubertushaus was represented by: Ray/Kathy Stagat, Dave/Jennifer Mendler, Sarah Stagat/Jon 
Stiles. 

The following is a very abbreviated report of the discussions and events of the 
weekend. Please ask one of the attendees named above if you have any questions, we are glad 
to discuss. 

 

mailto:rsaga0403@rogers.com


OFAH membership- 80,000 
22,000 of these members are linked to 740 affiliated clubs of which we are one (average 
30/club) 
 
Your OFAH insurance now covers LYME Disease 
 
Big Game Report: by Glen Rivard 

- For 2019, seal may be put on animal once hunter leaves the animal, not at kill site 
- New license system for 2019 
- Mandatory reporting for big game by 2020 
- Apprentice Hunters may purchase a tag 
- It is mandatory to submit a Bear Hunter Survey, other species will become mandatory in 

the near future (2020) 
- ! ǘƻǘŀƭ ƻŦ мр ²a¦Ωǎ ό²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ¦ƴƛǘǎύ ƘŀŘ ŀŜǊƛŀƭ ǎǳǊǾŜȅǎ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ƻŦ 

2017/2018 
Firearms Report: by Bill Blackwell 

- Bill C42 is close to being enacted, more to come on this 
- Hunter Education will be on line by 2019 

Small Game/Migratory Birds: by Tony Jackson 
- A revue and numerous changes were made to small game regulations in 2017, please 

review your regulations  thoroughly before hunting, changes were last made 10 years 
ago 

- There may possibly be a Sandhill Crane hunt in the near future.  
Sporting Dogs 

- Regulations to allow GPS tracking systems for dogs have slowed again due to changes in 
government, this is an issue across Canada 

- As of January 1, 2019 a dog handler will not need a license to track a wounded big game 
animal if accompanied by a licensed hunter. The dog must be within 10 meters of the 
handler (on a leash/lead) 

MNRF: the Honourable Nathalie Des Rosier Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 
- Natalie is new to politics, previously a lawyer, 13 years on Environmental Appeals Board 
- {ǘŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳōŀǘ LƴǾŀǎƛǾŜ {ǇŜŎƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎΩǎ ƘŜƭǇ 
- Ontario Parks celebrating 125 years, 8,000 hectares. Fishing allowed in all, hunting in 

30% 
- MNRF has been working directly with Community Hatchery Program for 6 years 
- Hunting/Fishing license system is being modernized, partly so youth feel more 

comfortable with the system, will also enable the MNRF to gather more info along with 
mandatory reporting 

- Conversations are ongoing with Native Affairs for mandatory reporting as conservation 
is important to both parties 



OFAH Year in Review: by Angelo Lombardo 
- ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ōƻƻƪ ά!ƴƴǳŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘέ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ǊŀŎƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ 

window please take one to read at your leisure, you will be amazed at the amazing 
work our federation is doing on our behalf and for the benefit of all citizens of Ontario. 

Moose Management: 4 person panel discussion 
- Population in Ontario- 95,000 in year 2000.  85,000 in year 2017 
- Harvest- Bulls dropped from 5,000 to 2,000. Cows stayed consistent at 2,000 and calves 

dropped from 3,000 to 1,000 for the time period 2000 ς 2017 
- The biggest reason for the decline in moose population the last 30 years is road access 

has made it too easy to get to moose territory. Roads left by loggers and equipment 
ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ !¢±Ωǎ ŀƴŘ !ǊƎƻǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ǳǇ ƳǳŎƘ ǘŜǊǊƛǘƻǊȅ 

- Predators (wolves, bears) are not the big issue but a part of the puzzle. Vehicle 
accidents, and poaching are larger issues. Brain worms play a part and calves are more 
prone to these 

New Licensing System: 
- Majority of changes effective January 1, 2019 
- Outdoors Cards - the multiple versions will be replaced by 1, existing cards will be valid 

until day of expiry 
- Ray and I will be giving a presentation at the end of the June Monthly Membership 

Meeting on this topic, a slide presentation from MNRF will be used to better explain, 
topics will include: game seals and tagging harvests, tracking, draws, mandatory 
reporting, apprentice hunter opportunities. 

 
Thanks to Ray, Kathy, Jennifer, Jon and Sarah for taking time from their personal lives to attend 
this informative weekend and representing Hubertushaus on your behalf. I am proud that our 
club has taken on a more active role with the OFAH. 
 
Your President  
Dave Mendler 
 

 

 

 

 



%ÎÔÅÒÔÁÉÎÍÅÎÔ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 

Although it felt more like winter, we were all decorated for Spring for our first social 
event of the year with the annual Spring Dance on Saturday April 7 with 75 guests in 
attendance.  Our members along with their family and friends enjoyed a wonderful schnitzel 
ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ōȅ WŀƴŜ .Ŝƭƭ ƻŦ .ŜƭƭȊȅΩǎ /ŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘŀƴŎed the night away with music provided 
by DJ Rob Esposito.   

We wish to thank all the volunteers who came out on Friday April 6 to help setup tables 
and decorate the hall.  Also, thank-you to Janet and Herb Kunsch for their donation of the roses 
for our attending past misses and our newly crowned Miss Hubertushaus 2018 Toni Stagat.  

 

 
At the time of writing, we are in preparation mode for the Annual Work Day taking place 

on Saturday April 21. A light lunch will be provided to all our volunteers. Fish Fry will take place 
on Sunday April 22 starting at 12 pm.  We look forward to seeing many of you there! 



Please remember to save the date for the annual picnic on June 16! This year, Schwaben 
Club will be joining us in addition to Transylvania Haus! As a result, we are asking for an RSVP to 
ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ōȅ WǳƴŜ м ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ǉǳŀƴǘƛǘƛŜǎ ƻŦ ŦƻƻŘΦ aƻǊŜ 
information regarding pricing to follow. 
  
Your Entertainment Directors, 
Kathy Stagat (tel: 519-634-5764, rsaga0403@rogers.com) & Tamara MacDonald (call/text 519-
212-8513, tntmacd@rogers.com) 

 

 



'ÒÏÕÎÄÓ ÁÎÄ &ÁÃÉÌÉÔÉÅÓ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 

Hello fellow members. 
As you read this the 2018 work day and fish fry will be a thing of the past. I want to 

thank all the people who came out to the club on the 21st to help clean up the grounds and the 
inside of the Club.  

There are many more opportunities for members to help out at the club whether it is on 
Wednesday mornings or on impromptu work days for special projects. If you are interested in 
helping out please get in touch with me and we can arrange a time for you to get some fresh air 
and social time with fellow members. We are always looking for some help in the garden to pull 
weeds and cultivate as well as string trimming grass or leaf blowing and running a lawnmower in 
the tight spots where the contractor cannot mow with his big machine. There is sometimes 
painting to be done and other minor weekly jobs. 

Your club runs on volunteers and would be nowhere without them. Please help out 
where you can. 
 
Your Grounds and Facilities Director, 
Steve Kadlecik 

 



-ÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 

We have been advised that a number of members have received a letter from the OFAH 
indicating that their dues are late and they should send payment directly to the OFAH.  If you 
have received this letter please let me know and disregard it as the club will have submitted 
your dues on your behalf already.  Please do NOT pay the OFAH directly. 
  
Membership Fees, includes OFAH membership 
 **  PLEASE NOTE: between April 1st and June 30th there is a $20 late fee on memberships. Please 
remember to add this late fee to your fees below**  
 
Membership definitions: 
Family ς family membership includes children up to and including the age of 17.  The year a 
child reaches the age of 18 they are no longer covered under a family membership.      
                                              $124.00    
Single ς member between the age of 18 and 65                 $87.00 
Senior ς member 65 an over       $57.00 
Family 1 ς 1 member is 65 or over      $94.00 
Family 2 ς both members are 65 or over                  $84.00 
Spouses to Honorary ς your spouse is/was an honourary member $47.00  
Student ς members aged 18 to 25, full-time student   $27.00  
**All members have voting rights and years of membership except Students and those under 
the age of 18. 
 
If you are interested in receiving the OFAH Magazine for 2018, please add an additional $26.00 
to your membership and confirm if your mailing address is up to date. If you would like to 
receive your magazine in digital format instead please provide an email address. If you would 
like to receive both a digital and paper copy, please add an additional $32.00 and confirm your 
mailing and email addresses. 
 
Cheques can be mailed to the club at the address provided on the front of the bulletin or 
cash/cheque can be paid at the monthly meetings. 
 
If there are any changes to your membership, (ie: marriage, birth, new address, etc) please let 
me know so I can keep our records as accurate as possible. 
 
Your Membership Director, 
Liz Hirn-Crane 
 
 



 

 



Lots of improvements have been happening with the pond within the last month. Dam repairs 

and pond dredging have been much needed. Thanks for all the hard work for everyone who 

helped out and a special thanks to Herb Koreck for the delicious lunch - Steve 



 



 


